
Area 67- Monthly Grapevine Meeting 
Delta Club 

6400 Westpark Dr 
Houston, TX 77057 

November 16th, 2017 

Open-Serenity Prayer 7:15pm 

Intro-(Roll Call of members present) Patti B. D-40 GVR Rep, Cynthia R. Asst. GVR Rep- God 
Meeting, Sarah B. D-20 GVR Rep, Ron C. Area 67 Secretary Delegate, Troy B. Area 67 Alt. 
Delegate, Christine P. Spring Group GVR Rep, Kimberly L. Area Grapevine Alt. Chair, Tara C. Area 
67 Grapevine Secretary, Melanie G. Area 67 Grapevine Chair 

Secretary Report-read and accepted 

Old Business- None 

New Business- 

Growing our Grapevine; Each month through circulation of the meeting we will go through and 
read grapevine workbooks, story archives or grapevine resources found on aagrapevine.org. 
We read Part One/Chapter One in the Grapevine Journal found on Grapevine website 
www.aagrapevine.org. 

Ron mentioned to not use Ala-non members in notes because it will affiliate with Ala-non and 
notes are placed in Archives. Secretary will mend last minutes before notes are uploaded to 
SETA. 

Asking December 20th to man table at convention and would like to have raffle everyday and 
announce the winner for Friday and Saturday before main speaker on Sunday. 

Grapevine will have special section topics for 2018; Make announcements in groups asking if 
they would like to submit, June- Dec issue the deadline is Dec 5th. 

July is“Prison” issue deadline Jan 5, August is Carry the Message and included will be winners 
from four seasons challenge, September is young and sober which is great for ICYPAA’s 60th 
Anniversary! October is AA in workplace, November is Classic Grapevine, December is Sober for 
Holiday 



Ron asked if we could send the info to SETA Announce from Grapevine and asked Melanie if 
she can send out resource literature we discussed in meeting to Roster and edit Janet B name 
(Who is non Alcoholic) 

It was also mentioned that emails are rotated in a service rotation so there is a record and 
reference of what has been going on for the next service member.  

Go-To-Meetings; Do we think this was a good idea? 

It is an opportunity to have a meeting from a distant and make for easier commute and 
convenience 

Someone has to initiate calls every month and there is only one account for SETA because of 
security reasons. When a time and day is arranged the log in info can be sent from the SETA 
committee 

Troy B. mentioned-Kim take notes at next meeting go to meeting for SETA committee to see 
how friendly it is. Ron and Troy will be there. 

Ron said The decision is up to the committee we can stay at delta or be at home. 

Cynthia mentioned its based on distance for who would be here and those at distance can call 
in. 

Mel-said first try for 6 months and be here and see who logs on 

Patti stated there is no charge for go to meeting 

No decisions were made, only discussion and this was tabled for next meeting. 

Open Secretary Position- Tara will be rotating into another position in service after being the 
Grapevine Secretary for 2 years and will update the grapevine minutes from the two years to 
SETA website. December will be the last month to record notes. Put out to Groups for Open 
Position 

Ron said January is a great opportunity for new people, make the table fun and have a 
grapevine sign-up sheet with email. 

Announcements- District 40 Betsy G Workshop @ Katy 12 and 12 Will have a stand for 
literature and grapevines and will do a giveaway 

Writing Workshop-District 81, looking to get hall at homegroup for a couple of hours and have 
print outs and will do comic pages, pictures and/or writing 



3rd Traditions 40th Anniversary San Antonio; Fri, Sat and Sun 8pm Speaker, Dance and Talent 
Show 

Sara read grapevines Daily Quote for it was Nov 16th and the day Dr Bob died in 1950. 

Closed- 8:35pm with “I am Responsible Statement”. 


